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Diploma in Funeral Arranging and Administration (Dip FAA)

Recording of Oral Examinations
As of March 2015, the oral examination for the Diploma in Funeral Arranging and Administration will be recorded by the examiner on a portable digital audio recorder.
The National Association of Funeral Directors endorsing organisation, Birmingham City University, demands high standards from the Association in terms of assuring the quality of qualifications. The recording of the oral examinations is an additional tool through which we can continue to monitor and improve the experience for our examiners and candidates.

Recording of the oral examination allows the National Association of Funeral Directors to:
· Monitor the quality of the examinations through the sampling of recordings.
· Use a sample of audio recordings for examiner training, standardisation and development purposes.
· Assess the quality of the content of the oral examination as experienced by the candidate.
· Provide specific evidence of what has been said during the examination by both the candidate and the examiner should acceptable grounds for an appeal occur. 
Will the equipment impact on a candidate’s exam experience?
The digital recorder is very small and discrete and will be set up before each examination of the day, and allowed to run throughout the exam session. There will be no microphones or other equipment visible to the candidate, and the recorder is completely soundless.
Are the recordings used for evidence in the event of a complaint or appeal?
Only where there are grounds for appeal (please refer to the appeals process updated January 2015) will the audio recording be used by members of the appeals panel.
Can I request a copy of the audio recording of my oral examination?
The recordings are the property of the National Association of Funeral Directors and are for internal use only and will not be released to tutors or to candidates following examination.
How long is my recording stored for?
An oral examination recording is typically stored until the examination and appeals period has concluded. All audio recording equipment will be wiped clean within 3 months of the date of examination. 
Permission to Use

In cases where we wish to use a recording for ongoing examiner training purposes, separate permission will be sought from the candidate and examiner.
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